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If you look up the definition of our current year, you will
find that it is a “common year” starting on Friday of the
Gregorian calendar, the 2021st year of the Common Era (CE) and
Anno Domini (AD) designations, and the 21st year of the 21st
century. The United Nations declared 2021 as the International
Year of Peace and Trust, Fruits and Vegetables, and Creative
Economy for Sustainable Development. Most major world
economic, entertainment and sporting events scheduled for 2020
that were postponed due to the COVID-19 pandemic were hosted
in a bumper 2021 sporting calendar. So, despite this year
being called common, nothing about it was.
Yes, it certainly feels better than 2020—it was less uncertain
and more hopeful. At the same time, there is still
immeasurable change happening both in the world at large and
also on a very personal level. Last year brought some big
changes, this year every one of us has had to adapt in many,
smaller ways. 2020 had been a challenging year, but we spent
most of it waiting for—and expecting—the pandemic to be over.
2021 is the triumphant year where we realized we could still
haul back our lives and freedoms. A year that forced us to
continue to adjust, overcome and succeed. So how can we
describe it all in one word?

Red Havas launched its inaugural Word of the Year in 2020,
intrigued by how any one word or phrase could possibly be used
to describe such an unconventional year. This fall, our agency
once again asked some of our clients, colleagues, and friends:
What one word or phrase would they use to define 2021? And
they delivered—a wide range of words were put forward,
coalesced around two major themes:
Adaptability/adaptation/adaptive/adapt,
including
agility, adjust, evolving and transforming
Resilience/resilient/flexibility/flexible,
including
endurance, bouncing back, relentless and overcoming
And our 2021 Word of the Year is: Adapt. To us, it doesn’t
sound as corporate jargony as the words agility and resilience
have become. We also like that it’s a verb, we like that it’s
simple and that we can extrapolate on the many ways people
have been forced to adapt at work, at home, in social
interactions and travel, in response to different virus
variants, to highs and lows, to having “long COVID” or to a
vaccine debate that won’t go away anytime soon. The concept of
adaptability and resilience naturally both fall within this
sphere—very often, in explaining the reason for their
selection, our respondents referenced resilience when
discussing adaptability and vice versa. And for business, the
phrase ‘adapt or die’ has never been more apt than in 2021 as
business stopped waiting for change and made it happen
themselves.
Overall, there was a wide range of themes and emotions among
this year’s submissions around how the times really are
changing and so are we—demonstrated by key words like journey,
reinvention, restart and turning point; how we are seeing our
way through—thanks to our endurance, relentlessness, pushing
through and thrive; how our emotions continue to run the
gamut—from devastated through hopeless to connected and
hopeful; as well as a few choice words for a new lexicon in a
new era—like delta, cancelled, hybrid and headspace.

But this year, we were excited to see a huge shift from a
passive and anxious climate to very active and enthusiastic
responses. Most of these veered far from the well-heeled
findings of major dictionaries around the world. Perseverance,
selected by Cambridge Dictionary as its 2021 Word of the Year,
was mentioned a handful of times, mostly in connection with
our respondents’ comments relating to adaptability and
resilience. COVID-specific words such vaccine (MerriamWebster’s word), vax (the Oxford English Dictionary’s),
vaccinated, delta variant or other related, but more unique
options like strollout (Australia National Dictionary Centre’s
choice to describe the slow vaccine rollout Down Under) had
few or no mentions among our responses.
Our most original Word of the Year submission was probably
coronacoaster, submitted by our friend Brandi Boatner, Digital
and Advocacy Communications Manager at IBM. As Brandi
explains, “This word applies to both my personal and
professional life. Some days were good. Some days were bad. It
was a constant rollercoaster of emotions. However, I am
stronger, wiser and more focused thanks to my time on the wild
ride that is the coronacoaster.” Check out our Word of the
Year e-book that features the word of their year and rationale
from colleagues, brand communicators and marketers, and fellow
word lovers from around the world. Or, listen to the final Red
Sky Fuel for Thought podcast of 2021 for a discussion about
our findings, featuring us in conversation with Dino Delic,
director of insights & analytics at Meltwater.
As communicators, we can certainly relate. 2021 has been the
year to think big and act small, to be bold and yet humble, to
hurry up and wait. We had to adapt to new ways of reaching our
targets and connecting with our clients at a much faster pace.
We had to be agile, adjust to new trends, budgets and client
needs, and be comfortable with our continuously changing
circumstances, accepting curve ball after curve ball at work,
at home, in our town, in our country, in politics, in our

relationships, in our families and even financially—while
continuing to deliver.
Amidst our new normal of remote work, virtual learning and
happy hours via Zoom and Teams, compromise would be a
negative, adaptability feels like a positive. Many of us have
shopped for bigger homes in the suburbs we never thought we’d
want, let our kids have more screen time we’d ever thought
we’d allow, and settled into having blurred lines between our
personal and professional lives that we never thought we’d be
comfortable with—and through it all, we find a way to thrive.
We are calling adapt our winner of 2021 because it has been an
unsung linguistic hero so many times before, attesting to the
indomitable human spirit that is made to adapt and which we
have done over and over again throughout history. We should
all give ourselves a round of applause as we became experts in
how to adapt in every part of our lives. We can’t wait to see
how we adapt in 2022, and what new words and phrases we will
bring forth in the next 12 months.
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